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11 September 2019 WORKING IN THE CLASSROOM 

BOOK FAIR 
It has been another busy week at Ryde East that begin with the Book Fair being extended. We are very 
happy to announce it was a huge success. The school gets rewarded from Scholastic in the form of receiv-
ing credit to spend on books for our library and we are so excited to be able to spend up to $3500 on 
books due to amazing community support of the book fair. Thank you everyone for purchasing your cho-
sen books! 
 

P&C MUSIC PROGRAM 
The P&C Music Program has several events happening this week. The first is on this Thursday, 12 Septem-
ber, at school where the tutors will put on a musical demonstration of instruments that are available for 
students to learn. All students K-3 will attend the demonstration and will come home with a form that 
shows their interest in certain instruments. The second event is an evening concert at school; again this 
Thursday in our school hall. This concert will showcase our talented students who have lessons within the 
P & C music program and is open for anyone in the community to attend for just a gold coin donation. 
This concert begins at 6pm, please come if you are free! 
 

CARPARK 
Please be aware that the two carparks on the school site, the one at Badajoz Rd and the other at Twin Rd, 
are for staff only. There has been an agreement with the school in the past that the carpark on Badajoz 
Rd is available for parents picking up and dropping off children to OOSH prior to 8am and after 4pm. As 
the new fence has been put up and there is not a permanent lock on the gate, parents have been access-
ing this carpark outside of these hours, leaving the gates open or reopening the gates to gain access and 
also parking unsafely or having children walking through the carpark.  
 

It is extremely important that you utilise this carpark within the guidelines that have been provided to 
you. This access was then also reduced again with the refurbishment of the canteen. We asked parents 
not to access this carpark after 7:30am in the mornings during this time due to the reduced number of 
parking spaces and the construction that would be taking place. This has also not been adhered to.  
 

As the carpark is not being used correctly or safely by parents at the moment, I am now asking you not 
to park in this carpark at this stage. Thank you for your understanding on this matter. Student and staff 
safety is our number one priority. 
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2019 
 

TERM 3 
Week 8 

Wed 11Sept K-2 Assembly (KK perform-
 ing) 
Thurs 12 Sept State Dance Festival 
Sun 15 Sept Brick Fair 

 
Week 9 

 
Mon 16 Sept Yr 4 Excursion 
Wed 18 Sept Kindy visit 9.30-11am 
 K-6 Assembly (4/5J per-
 forming) 
 Regional debating finals 
Fri 20 Sept Disco 
Sun 22 Sept Working Bee (Yr 2) 
 

Week 10 
Mon 23-Wed  St3 Canberra excursion 
25 Sept  
Wed 25 Sept Gold Card Assembly 
 (9.30am) 
Thurs 26 Sept Jump Rope for Heart 
Fri 27 Sept Last day of Term 3 
 
 TERM 4 
 
 Week 1 
Mon 14 Oct First day of Term 4 
Wed 16 Oct Area Athletics 
Fri 18 Oct RSS dress Rehearsal  

Important Dates 

STAFF NEWS 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 TRANSITION VISIT 

On Wednesday 18 September (Week 9) ,we will have our second transition to school day for students 
starting Kindergarten in 2020. This program is for students and parents. The program runs from 9:30 -
11:00am. Students sign in and are invited into the rooms for some fun activities, whilst parents are invit-
ed into the school hall for a presentation. This presentation will be about ‘Learning for the Future’.  
 
We look forward to welcoming all of our students and parents starting Kindergarten in 2020.  
 

Miss J Winsley 
Early Stage 1 Relieving Assistant Principal 

WELL DONE… 
 
Ryde School Spectacular soloists 
Congratulations to Katrina Li and Jade Shellshear who have 
been selected as vocal soloists in the Ryde School spectacu-
lar which is held at the Opera House in Term 4. Well done 
girls, what an amazing opportunity.  
 
Debating 
Our debating team was successful in winning last week and 
have progressed to the finals of the district debating com-
petition. What an achievement, we wish you well in the fi-
nal debate.  
 
Dance Group 
The dance group is performing in the State Dance Festival 
this Thursday evening and we wish the dance group a won-
derful performance and congratulate them on all their work 
with Miss Mitchell and Miss McCarthy in preparing for their 
performance. 
 
GOLD CARD ASSEMBLY 
Please be advised that the Gold Card Assembly will be held 
on Friday morning at 9:30am in Week 10 (September 27). 
The stage 3 students will be at the Canberra overnight ex-
cursion on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of that week.  

We apologise for any inconvenience, but hope that provid-
ing you with enough notice, you will be able to arrange to 
attend if your child is receiving an award.  

 
Miss Nicole Brett 
Deputy Principal 



 

SPOTLIGHT ON BOOK WEEK 



 

P&C NEWS 

WORKING BEE SUNDAY 22 SEPTEMBER FOR YEAR 2 FAMILIES 
 

Our next working bee will be Sunday 22 September, 9am – 12pm. You are invited 
to an enjoyable morning helping to maintain our school environment. Children  
are welcome, too, under parent supervision. THIS IS THE ONLY WORKING BEE 
FOR YOUR GRADE THIS YEAR so, YEAR 2 FAMILIES, please come if you can. 
 

Tasks will include: 
 Rotary-hoeing the soft-fall material around the playground equipment 
 Clearing fallen branches and any rubbish from around the school grounds 
 Shredding dead leaves and branches 
 Weeding gardens and spreading mulch 
 Mowing and brush-cutting long grass near trees and fences 
 Cleaning playground drains and along the kerbs 
 Washing playground seats and tables 
 Pressure cleaning metal seats, Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) and tennis courts 

  

   Morning tea and a barbecue lunch will be provided. 
 

   Please wear old clothes, hat and work gloves. Bring any useful tools you may have, 
   such as gardening or cleaning equipment, spades, buckets, brush cutter and wheelbar
   row, to supplement our school equipment. 
 

Vehicular entry and parking will be available via the Twin Rd gate. 
  

On arrival, please sign in at the tables between the hall and two-storey classroom building, and check 
with me before commencing any work. 
 

If doubts arise owing to weather, a decision will be made on the morning and those who have provided 
a phone contact number will be advised by SMS if a decision is made to cancel. 

 

To assist planning and catering, please return the tear-off slip to the office by Friday 20 September, or 
send a note telling how many of your family are coming. 
 

Thank you. 
 

Phillip Ward 

Co-ordinator 
 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

SCHOOL WORKING BEE - SUNDAY 22 SEPTEMBER 2019 – please return this slip to the school office 

 

Family name:____________________________  No. of adults:____ children: ____ 

Would you like to stay for lunch? Yes c No c  Contact phone:__________________ 

Equipment / tasks with which you may help:  
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DISCO – SAVE THE DATE! 
 

WHEN: Friday 20 September 2019 

WHERE: School Hall 

INFANTS (K-2): 5pm to 6.30pm 

PRIMARY (3-6): 6.45pm to 8.30pm 

 

‘Dance Fever’ will be hosting our school disco again this year! 

 

The theme is Pyjama Party and the cost will again be $10.00 – this covers the cost of the disco, a glow 

item, a packet of chips with drink and ice-block per child. 

 

Tickets will be available via the Flex-School App, which also confirms your permission for your child’s 
attendance. We will let you know when you can purchase tickets via the App soon! 

 

Volunteers Needed: If you’re able to help on the night, please let us know via the App when purchasing 
your child’s ticket. Please note, all volunteers will need to complete an “Appendix 5” Form and provide 
100 points of ID to the school office. 

 

Important: REPS discos are for students only, i.e. siblings or parents who are not volunteering are not 
permitted to stay in the hall.  

 

Also, no photos or filming to be posted on social media and all parents and carers to collect their child/
children promptly at the finish time. These measures are to make life as simple as possible for all our 
wonderful volunteers and to keep a safe and happy environment for all your children.  

 

For more information, please contact:  

Samantha Younes – 0402 009 641 

 

 



 

P&C NEWS 

ARTWORK FUNDRAISER 
 

With the wonderful Art Show event just finished, wouldn’t you love 
to have a lasting keepsake of your kids’ amazing creations?  
 
Well that is exactly what you can have with our annual Artwork 
fundraiser. This year, we will be using photographs of your kids’ 
individual works from the Art Show and printing them onto calen-
dars, sketch books, diaries, mouse mats and cards. These make 
beautiful mementoes and are also a great idea for end of year/
Xmas gifts. A few classes made amazing creations that won’t pho-
tograph easily for this project, so they are working on alternate art-
works to ensure everyone has something gorgeous to capture. 
 
Orders for these great products should be available on Flexischools 
in Week 6. There will also be posters around the school soon and 
sample products available to view in the office in week 7. 
 
As well as the photos of the artworks produced in class, if you wish, 
you can have products made using photographs or other scanned 

artwork e.g work produced by siblings not at Ryde East, or a family project.  These can be submitted 
online at www.kidsartworks.com.au; using the code KA10083 (note that these must be landscape format 
for calendars & mouse mats).  
 
All sales are through Flexischools. Please order separately for each child, as you would for lunches. If you 
are submitting alternate artwork you will need to upload these first at www.kidsartworks.com then use 
the code you are given when you place your order on Flexischools. 
 
Finished products will be sent home with your children in Term 4. If you would like to purchase any sur-
prises e.g a diary to pop under the Christmas tree for your child, let me know and I can organise for these 
to be collected separately. 
 
This is a fundraising event and all profits go back to the P&C to assist our school. 
 
Orders close on 15th September. 
 
Any enquiries to Tully Sharp-Butler  
0414 671 923 or at tullybutler@yahoo.com.au  
 

 

http://www.kidsartworks.com


 

P&C NEWS 
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P&C NEWS 

SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR YEAR 6 FAREWELL!   
 
Dear Years 5 & 6 
 
We are furiously fundraising to ensure this event is a great send off.  If you are yet to return your choco-
lates money, please do so ASAP.  These funds are critical to the success of the evening.  If you are having 
issues selling your chocolates, please bring in what you have left and the money collected.  We have a 
number of families who are keen to keep selling.  Remember the total to be returned for a completed 
box is $60. 
 
Also, we are relying on our generous parents to help 
this send-off with donations.  In the past there have 
been donations of power pack/portable chargers and 
beach towels to go into their goodie bag.  If you are 
able to donate to our Leavers then please contact 
Marlene Richardson to coordinate at 
 marlene@gasbagpr.com.au. 
 
Looking forward to sharing more about the event 
over the coming terms. 
 
Regards 
 
Alice Robins 
Year 6 Farewell Coordinator 
e. repsyear6farewell2019@gmail.com 

mailto:marlene@gasbagpr.com.au
mailto:repsyear6farewell2019@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

TENNIS COURT HIRE 

The school tennis courts are available for hire out of school hours  for a nominal fee of $20.00 

per hour for each court.  

Contact Margie Simpson on 0407 280 864. 
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OOSH NEWS 

Parthi Trivedi 

Director 

Ryde East OHSC 

Phone: 9878 3773 

Email: rydeeastoshc@optusnet.com.au 

At the beginning of this fortnight, the weather seemed to be heating up, but with the heavy rain at the 
end of week 7 we saw ourselves eating and playing inside most of the time. That’s ok, though, because 
there are lots of fun activities that can be done inside.  
 
In week 7, we were doing crafts that explored safety, as a part of child safety week. We made pictures 
and illustrations for ideas like slip, slop, slap, and the road crossing rule. We played games outdoors, 
and indoors such as captain-ball and silent-ball. The menu featured yummy items such as nachos and 
tuna wraps.  
 
Week 8 is themed for R U OK? Day, with crafts that aim to help children be generous with their time and 
attention for their friends, or anyone who needs some help. These include: R U OK? Banners and emo-
tional faces (happy, sad, angry) colouring in. For sport, we’re playing games like netball and volleyball. 
The menu contains scrumptious snacks like macaroni and cheese, and banana muffins. 
 
So, don’t forget to ask someone if they’re doing ok this week, and enjoy time spent with your friends, or 
maybe even someone you don’t speak with often! 

mailto:rydeeastoshc@optusnet.com.au
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